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1. There is an article in the main magazine, ‘View from Northern 

Ireland’, which gives the up to date Branch News, and I’ll not 

repeat any of it here. 

 

2. Reference is made in the article that I’ve not yet drafted the 

‘Response to the Programme for Government’; a copy is now 

available should anyone wish to have it. I’ll e-mail a copy, or if 

necessary, provide a hard copy.  

 

3. The January Quarterly Meeting will take place in Assembly 

Buildings, Conference Centre, 2-10 Fisherwick Place, Belfast 

on Wednesday, 22 January 2025. Agenda and minutes will be 

distributed at the meeting.  The meeting will commence at 

2.00pm; tea/coffee and biscuits (and perhaps a sandwich!) will 

be provided 1.15pm to 2.00pm. Please let me know if you 

intend to join us so that I can cater for everyone! 

 

4. Meantime, I send good wishes to everyone for Christmas and 

New Year; and to those who are ill at present, I hope you 

recover in time to enjoy the Festive Season.  

 

 

Michael Monaghan 

Telephone 028 9145 5448; mobile 077 1958 4501. 

E- mail: michael.monaghan@talktalk.net   
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